
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/439)  PROGRAMME – 4.1 Visa compliance and status resolution 
 
 
Senator Ludwig (Written) asked: 
 
Since 7 September 2013, have any detainees within the detention network (either on 
or off shore) been found to hold Australian citizenship? 
1. If so, where were they held in detention? 
2. When were they placed in detention? 
3. When were they identified as holding Australian citizenship? 
 
 
 
Answer: 
 
From the data available, for the period 7 September 2013 to 25 February 2014, no 
detainees were found to hold Australian citizenship.  
 
 
 


